Ethan Saylor Alliance Steering Committee
Teleconference
October 12, 2022; 10am-11:30am
Meeting Minutes
Google Meet joining info
Video call link: https://meet.google.com/tjm-qkdm-dcm
Or dial: 

Members present: Erica Wheeler, Stephanie Jones (DDA), Patti Saylor, Stephanie Dolamore (DD Council), Teri Sparks (Disability Rights MD), Carol Beatty (MDOD), Beth Benevides (Hussman Institute for Autism), Senior Trooper Katherine Follin (MD State Police), Amanda Mummert (Down Syndrome Association of MD)
Guest present: Don and Lynn Myers
June meeting minutes were approved. A meeting wasn’t held in August.

Department Updates, Jennifer Eastman, MDOD

A. Branding Session with Laura Hatcher of Hatcher Design Office
a. How do we frame the work of the Alliance into outreach materials? 
b. What information is important to capture?
c. Do we need to convene a small workgroup for additional discussion?
There is still one deliverable left from the Hatcher Design Office scope of work - the development of an outreach material. The group discussed how all the work that’s been accomplished over the years can be reflected in one handout. It was decided that coordinating another meeting with Laura Hatcher to discuss this in more detail was the best approach. An interim meeting will be scheduled for those who can attend.

B. Update on Loyola University MD and Department of Natural Resources Partnership
a. In-service training needs for 187 field officers – out of compliance, but outside of initial proposal
b. Additional interest in having curriculum on a Learning Management System (LMS) for on-demand training
c. Role-playing scenarios across 4 regions
Jennifer has been in conversations with DNR training staff and Loyola University of MD to determine training needs for its 187 field officers and to finalize a scope of work for FY23. In the conversations that were had it was revealed that DNR is out of compliance with the 3 yr. requirement for in-service officers. DNR would prefer prioritizing putting the curriculum onto a more sustainable LMS and requested a budget from Loyola to determine its ability to cover the cost. Loyola can submit a quote for that task or it could offer virtual trainings using the model curriculum. The group discussed that it wanted to prioritize paying for the in-person role plays and that it should expect DNR to cover the cost of the in-service training on the curriculum. The transition to a LMS, however, is something the Steering Committee wanted to be involved in separate from the Loyola work which is going to be a several year commitment to accomplish. Jennifer will communicate to Loyola that it should develop a budget to conduct virtual in-service trainings and submit it to DNR to determine what funding it has available for the project. 
This scenario did highlight the problem that there is no accountability for training compliance on this topic and there is little recourse to ensure it gets accomplished.

C. Self-advocate educator interest form & discussion with Pathfinders for Autism (PFA)
a. How do we support PFA in identifying and recruiting self-advocates to serve in training roles – especially those on the Eastern Shore and in Western MD?
b. Refer to Interest Form draft
PFA reached out to Jennifer previously to request referrals for self-advocates interested in training opportunities. The ultimate goal of the Alliance is to have a repository of self-advocates able to train entities across the state. Despite all of the Saylor Alliance work and the efforts over the years, MDOD continues to lack a list of qualified trainers with IDD. PFA had shared that they are willing to train those interested, they just need support in identifying them. In response, Jennifer developed an interest form that PFA could use and that MDOD could promote to help in identifying a group of self-advocates across the state. She presented it to the Steering Committee for comment.
Some of the feedback shared on the document included whether it was an application or an interest form and revealed the need to put it in plain language (DD Council can help with this) and whether some questions even needed to be included. Jennifer should schedule a meeting with PFA afterwards to discuss next steps.
					
Arc MD Grant: Positive Interactions – First Responders and People with IDD, Beth Benevides
A. Flagging programs
B. Disability disclosure cards – MDOT’s outreach efforts
C. Silver alerts
MDOD granted the Arc MD funding to convene a group of stakeholders to evaluate alternatives to ensuring people with IDD remain safe in their communities. The first meeting was held recently and served as an orientation. Members included police officers, parents, self-advocates, and members of organizations supporting people with IDD. They talked about legislation that has been put forth before; other safety alternatives such as flagging programs and silver alerts, improvements that could be made to the voluntary disability disclosure cards that are currently available but not well known and served as a great opportunity to share perspectives and concerns. Upon completion of this workgroup, the Arc will submit a report to MDOD with recommendations on improvements to these interventions as well as the Saylor Alliance itself. The group meets again next Wednesday. Steering Committee members asked how to promote this among self-advocates and how agencies/organizations are involving self-advocates in this work.

Moving the IDD Model Curriculum onto a Learning Management System, All
A. Current status of MPCTC’s training platform
B. Procurement options: have one entity be responsible for the whole project or procure individual vendors to work together (see below for information on the Curriculum project)
Jennifer consulted with several people to prepare for this discussion item including Leah Saal from Loyola University MD and Bob Wagner from MPCTC. She learned that MPCTC does not currently have a LMS procured to offer on-demand training to its officers. It does utilize Power DMS which can translate PowerPoint presentations into a self-paced online training with an opportunity to offer a quiz at the end of each module. MPCTC has been in the process of procuring a vendor to serve in this capacity for quite some time. The timeline for completion is unknown.
The group agreed that the disability professional in the equation is the Steering Committee itself. Getting support and buy-in from MPCTC is crucial and a trainer within the Commission to serve as the law enforcement subject matter expert would be integral for the success of the project. There are many components needed to work together for the successful execution of this project, but the initial step after ensuring support from the Training Commission is procuring the technical assistance and services of an instructional designer. Jennifer will follow up with Training Coordinator Bill Blake to assess support and buy in and whether MPCTC has an instructional designer on site. The next step is to develop a scope of work/proposal and solicit bids from vendors.

State and National News/Initiatives
Carmen Vincent, a documentarian who presented at one of the Steering Committee meetings previously, continues to promote her work Teacher of Patience through private screenings across the country. 

There were no public comments.

Meeting minutes respectfully submitted by: Jennifer Eastman, Staff to Steering Committee


Curriculum Project 

Background information
In order for a PowerPoint presentation to be transformed into a dynamic, interactive, self-paced training within a Learning Management System, a qualified instructional designer must be hired to make it all happen. A good instructional designer will ensure that the curriculum design is SCORM compliant, that is, the curriculum can be exported and imported with any LMS without compromising the integrity of the curriculum. A good self-paced curriculum offers course guides, storylines, videos and pop-up quizzes. An instructional designer is not the subject matter expert; therefore, additional support is needed to ensure content is accurate and relevant. An estimated cost for transitioning the Model IDD Curriculum onto a LMS has been estimated at $50,000 and would take between 18 months and 2 years to complete.
In tackling this project within the Saylor Alliance, there are two approaches to consider:
1. Selecting a vendor to tackle the whole project. The vendor would have a team comprised of:
a. An instructional designer
b. A subject-matter expert on disability
c. A subject-matter expert on law enforcement
d. A videographer to record supplemental training content/enhancements
e. Self-advocates
f. Project coordinator (if not the instructional designer or SME)
	Pros: Simpler, only one contract to manage
	Cons: limited to the vendor’s team; less control over project including self-advocates being hired; lose opportunity to engage current community partners



2. Identify individual vendors to work together with a project coordinator (hired separately or using existing staff resources)
	Pros: Greatest flexibility with vendors/partners; enhanced control over the project’s details; have an opportunity to engage current partners in the project; can ensure partners are local to MD
	Cons: Complicated network of vendors, multiple contracts to manage and oversee, cumbersome



Questions that need answering: 
1.) Does the state/MPCTC have instructional designers to leverage for support?
2.) What is most important to the committee members in this project? 
